56 Mount Prospect Park

Belfast

BT9 7BG  

jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com

9 August 2003

Dear Tessa Jowell,

I am presuming that as Secretary of State for Culture, Arts and Heritage you are responsible for the Government Art Collection.

You may be aware of the current exhibition at the National Portrait Gallery of a painting by Sir John Lavery depicting the appeal hearing of Roger Casement who was executed in 1916. This painting forms part of the Government Art Collection. It has however been in Dublin at Kings Inn for many decades on some sort of imprecise, long term loan.

I do not wish to deny Kings Inn the display of that painting however I feel it is inappropriate for it to be left permanently there. It does belong to us and Casement has significance in the north of Ireland, for both communities, albeit that he is a hero/martyr in one, and not so in the other - from which he allegedly sprang.

I attended the performance of a play about Casement by Jack Moylett only last week as part of the North Belfast/Henry Joy McCracken festival and was surprised at the attendance which was in excess of 150 people. 

As a Casemental and author of a recent biographical book, inclusive of the Black Diaries, I speak with some authority. Recent correspondence in the Guardian (enclosed) may be of relevance.

The Ulster Museum responded favourably to a recent request for their intervention in the matter with a view to the painting being displayed there. (Dr S. B. Kennedy, Head of Fine and Applied Art’s letter to me of 31 July 2003 refers). 

The museum already has a significant number of Lavery portraits of political figures in Ireland of the 1920s. Lavery was born in Belfast becoming a significant society painter in London as well as an agreeable post-impressionist.

What I therefore ask is that you make a decision to enable the painting to be displayed in Belfast on an occasional basis as well as in Dublin.

Yours sincerely

Jeffrey Dudgeon

